Dear Parent(s) and/or Guardian(s),

Welcome to Second Grade!  I am so excited about the opportunity to work with your child this year.  This letter is intended to inform you about our classroom, but first let me tell you a little about myself.

My name is Angie Gaddis and this will be my ninth year as an educator.  I taught fifth grade for five years in Beaufort County and this is my fourth year as a second grade teacher.  I graduated from ECU with a Bachelor’s Degree in Elementary Education in December of 1999.  I am originally from Elizabeth City, NC, but I have lived in Greenville ever since 1997.  I have a 2 month old little girl named Ava McKinlee Gaddis.  In my spare time I enjoy shopping, spending time with family and friends, and exercising.  

The following are a few things that I would like for you to know as we get the school year started.    

Schedule

School starts promptly at 8am.  Your child should be seated at this time and ready to get to work.  They should have already eaten breakfast and unpacked before the tardy bell rings.   

Students are released at 2:30 everyday. Please do not check out your child during the last 30 minutes of the day unless it is absolutely necessary.  This interrupts valuable instructional time for your child and the other students.  Thank you for your understanding.  
We will have lunch daily from 11:35 – 12:00.  

Our ENCORE schedule is as follows:

Monday – Music
Tuesday – PE

Wednesday – Media
Thursday – PE

Friday – Technology

We will have ENCORE daily from 12:45 – 1:25.

Art is on Tuesday from 10:50 – 11:20

Snack

Any student who would like to have a snack must bring one from home.  Students are not permitted to share snacks.  These snacks should be healthy snacks that promote learning.  Please do not send soda or candy for snack.  Fruit or foods low in sugar are a much better choice.  I encourage you to write your child’s name on his/her snack before sending it to school.  When time permits we will have a “working snack”.  (Please explain to your child a working snack means that they will work and eat at the same time.)  If time does not permit for a snack break students will be able to bring their snack to lunch.

Class Incentives

· Praise – I believe that praising children for their hard work and good efforts is a powerful tool that keeps students focused and eager to succeed.
· Puzzle Party – this is a whole class incentive.  When the students receive a compliment a piece of the puzzle is removed.  After all the pieces are removed the whole class will receive a surprise.  We will then start all over again with a new puzzle.

· Table Tallies – this is a group incentive.  Each table is a different color.  When they work together cooperatively and do things as a team they receive a tally mark.  Each week the winning team gets to take a trip into the treat box.

· Tickets – this is an individual incentive.  Children can earn tickets by following directions, helping others, walking quietly in the halls, and so on.  Two tickets will be drawn each week.  The child who is drawn gets to take a trip into the treasure box.

Homework Policy

I believe that homework is a very important part of your child’s education.  Your child will have a math sheet each night Monday – Thursday.  He or she will be expected to read at least 15 minutes each night.  This time will increase as the school year progresses.  Your child will bring home a book to read Monday night through Friday night.  There will be a sheet for you to sign off on each night.  Your signature will confirm that your child read the book individually, that your child read the book out loud to you, or that the book was read to your child.  I ask that you please check that your child has completed his/her work and read the book each night.  You will receive information about spelling homework very soon.  If your child doesn’t have his/her homework on a regular basis, I will notify you.  

Party Policy

In order to follow the NC regulations for food brought into the classroom, all food brought in for parties must be store bought only.  If you would like to send anything for your child’s birthday please let me know a week ahead of time by sending me a note, e-mail, or calling me at school.  We will have about 20 students in our class.

Work Sent Home

Students will be responsible for bringing home a communication folder each Wednesday night.  In this folder will be school notes and student work.  (Please know that some of your child’s work will be kept on file at school or will be done through hands on activities.)  Please take these papers out of the folder at this time.  Also sign the appropriate line and return the folder the next day. 
Behavior Policy
The students and I create the classroom rules together at the beginning of the year.  These will be sent home for you to review and discuss with your child shortly.     

Volunteering
Parents are always encouraged to volunteer.  Here are some of the ways you can help our class out this year:

1. File papers

2. Help create bulletin boards

3. Read with students
4. Run copies

5. Laminate and cut out materials

6. Donate materials 

7. Help with seasonal parties and celebrations (author celebrations; plays; etc.)
Thank you in advance for your cooperation and support in our classroom.  Please feel free to contact me here at school with any questions (756-7004) or by e-mail (gaddisa.sge@pitt.k12.nc.us).  The best times to contact me are during my planning period (12:45 – 1:25) or after school (3pm and after).  I am looking forward to working with you and your child.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Angie Gaddis

